
Thanks to our advertisers, please take your FREE Copy  

Covering the Corner is a service provided by the Town of Redvers. It is our intent to provide the community of 
Redvers and surrounding area with a newsletter that keeps residents connected with the numerous events and 
activities going on within our fantastic community! 
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Redvers & Area Community Newsletter 

The month of May, we celebrate National Physicians Day on May 1st and then the week of May 11-17th is National Nursing 
Week. If you happen to drive by our Health Centre, you will see a few signs that community members have made and 
placed on the lawn by the main entrance (with permission from the Facility Manager of course) to show our frontline 
workers the love and support they deserve!!  Thank you Jacquie Petit for taking this picture! 



Take Out 
Monday –Saturday 

 12noon—9pm 
 

Burgers, chicken & ribs, appetizers, 
side dishes, sandwiches, salads 

 
Please call with your preferred  

pickup time 
 

306-449-2558 
 

• Wednesday Wing Night prices 
are still in effect. 

• Take Out Menu can be found 
on our Facebook page 

Facebook/storthoaksdoghouse 
 

IT’S TIME TO RALLY  
Submitted by Redvers Chamber of Commerce 

 

Together, let’s support local businesses and services, the bedrock of our community! 
 

As Canada has seemingly shut down overnight with the spreading Coronavirus 
pandemic, our local business community has drastically felt the loss of its customers 
and community.  
 

Restaurants that were gearing up for nicer weather and booking reservations for 
birthdays and events, sit empty and unsure of when customers will next pass through 
the door. Local gyms, salons, spa’s, non- essential retail stores and daycare facilities 
had to make the difficult decision to close their doors temporarily.  
 

Countless downtown storefronts that solely relied on foot traffic, that isn’t there 
anymore, are looking at their bottom lines, wondering how much longer we can hold 
out.  
 

So, it is, at this precipitous and unprecedented time that we are reaching out to implore our community and area to offer a 
strong show of support for your local businesses and services.  
 

The safety measures that forced us indoors and away from others to help stop the spread of Covid -19 are the right thing to do. 
We are confident, our strength and resilience will carry us through. But we also recognize, our small business owners need us 
more now, than ever as they all take their own precautions.                                                                                             Con’t on pg 3... 



...Con’t from Page 2  
 
To emerge from this with our communities strong and intact, we need to ensure that, what makes them special…the local coffee 
shop down the road, the neighborhood restaurant, local hair salon, the town clothing store, the furniture store and giftshops… are 
able to stay afloat.                                                                                                                                                              
 
While we are not able to give them our patronage in person right now, there is so much we can do, to show our support.  
 

Visit your local businesses website or Facebook page, purchase gift cards for yourself and others to keep some money flowing to their bottom line. If the 
restaurants are offering take-out or delivery, make a point to order from them now and again. Get gift cards from salons, giftware stores, spa services, 
massage studios, local nurseries, local gyms and the myriad of other businesses in your area.  
 

Most importantly, if the business in your area, have the product that your shopping online for… please purchase local and keep the 
cash flow in your community, rather than supporting some large franchise that has no hometown benefit. It is a known fact, that for 
every $100 spent at a local business, $68 will stay in the community! So, check out your own local businesses and give them the 
chance to do business with you first. Afterall, this is where you, have put your investment in, it is your community.  
 

If you use a service provider who wont be needed, or can’t provide that service right now, keep in touch with them and reassure 
them, that as a loyal customer, you are just waiting for them to start again, to provide that service for you, and maybe, even book 
them ahead, if possible.  
 

Visit the websites, Facebook pages, Instagram page and local paper, and you will find that many businesses are offering discounts, 
or telling their customers how they can assist. Many are getting pretty creative and changing their business models already, to offer 
services remotely or shipping their merchandise to their customers, from free deliveries to curbside pickup.  
 

At a time, when much feels out of our control, there is plenty, we can do to help our local businesses survive this, and have our 
community thrive again!  
 

In recent days we have seen incredible efforts they have taken for us, from additional cleaning, to limited hours, to managing many 
messages and phone calls, to all the details and preventative measures, they have had to put into place. Now, lets do what we can 
for them!  
 

Let’s not let this virus shut down our 
main street, lets get this community up 
and thriving like it was and lets all do 
our part in that. This is one investment 
you do have some control over. Invest 
back in your community and let’s 
rebuild, bigger and better. Lets all be 
proud… it’s time to rally!  



A HUGE THANK 
YOU  

to all of the 
businesses who  

have supported this 
month’s Newsletter!  

Without your 
support, we would  

not be able to 
provide this service 

free of charge! 

With Covid-19 pandemic, the Grads 
have had to cancel their 

ceremonies… Lets show our 
Graduates some LOVE by wishing 

them Good Luck! 
 

If you wish to place an ad to give them your 
wishes, contact 

RedversNews@gmail.com by May 24th 
with your information to wish  

them the best!! 





OUR SEASON OF CHANGES 
Submitted by Jocelyn Hainsworth 

 

Well, here we are in May: the sun is warmer, there is a hint of green in our lawns and throughout the tree branches and I’ve found 
some of my perennials poking through the ground. There are also all kinds of weeds coming, but I’m not as perturbed with them as 
on normal years – this is not a normal year and trying to get rid of them will give me something to do. 
 

This summer of 2020 does not hold the usual anticipation we expect of our warmest season. Summer holidays are going to be every 
bit as restricted as our winter get-a-ways were. It leaves us all scratching our heads as to how we can ‘take a break’ from this 
extended break we are already on. I don’t know what the answer is but I do know that those of us in this rural setting with all the 
space we enjoy are living the best life on the planet right now.   
 

I’ve been hearing people planning camping trips to their own back pastures and creating their own hiking trails and nature 
expeditions. There is also a lot more interest in planting gardens, something that satisfies both the desire to have something to do 
and helps out with the food bill and food security. COVID-19 is proving to have some unanticipated side effects. 
 

I’m proud of how well Saskatchewan has been doing with ‘flattening the curve’. Although the news wasn’t all that good with a fresh 
outbreak up north, in general we have kept the numbers down. And although we are not happy about the new cases the important 
thing is that we know about them and can contact trace where they came from and where they might go next. This is why we are in 
lock down – to get the virus backed into a corner. This is what winning looks like. 
 

The day that Premier Moe gave us his plan for re-opening our lives I had to smile. Of all the unexpected consequences of a viral 
epidemic there might be, the idea of the whole, entire, complete population of a province being excited to sit down and watch a 
politician’s speech has got to rank pretty high in the crazy department. But we did. We talked about it for days before the 
broadcast, we made sure we had the time right so we didn’t miss it, and we discussed his message after he was done. I guess in this 
time of no televised sports it felt good to be on a team – and we 
needed to know what the game rules were going to be. 
 

I have to confess that as a retired person who lives on a farm my 
life is not as impacted as so many others – very little has changed 
in my day-to-day. On the other hand, I have this side gig as part 
of our local Tourism board and we needed clarification so that we 
could plan our summer. We suspected that the summer of 2020 
was cancelled, but we needed to know for sure. 
 

So, having listened to Premier Moe’s plan and discussing at 
length how it applies to Tourism, here is what we have come up 
with: We are allowed to open the campground (social distancing 
rules apply) but only to Saskatchewan campers. We have to 
provide bathrooms, we are not allowed to provide showers. We 
will not be opening the Log Cabin but calls for reservations will 
be forwarded to our manager’s phone. The grass will be mowed, 
the gardens and baskets will be full of flowers. 
 

The question I’ve been asked the most, though, is about 
saskatoon pie. We will not be able to provide any shopping or pie 
and ice cream treats this summer.  
 

On the other hand, our pie supplier has lots of pies and will be 
more than glad to sell you pies you can bake yourself!  Just give Jo 
a call at 306-840-7686. We want her to stay in practice so that we 
can go back to normal for the summer of 2021. 

NOTICE: 
Redvers & District Lions Club  

Trip of the Month revisions 
due to the current Covid-19 

health pandemic 
 

Due to the current world health 
pandemic, the Redvers & District Lions Club have made 
some adjustments to the current 2020-21 Trip of the Month 
Draws.  
  

Until our public health officials deem it safe to be in public 
spaces while adhering to strict social and physical distancing 
measures, the monthly Trip of the Month raffle, which 
occurs at Affinity Credit Union with members of our club 
and their staff, will be suspended.  When it is deemed safe to 
do so, we will resume our regular monthly draw schedule, 
and make all missed draws at the same time. 
 

Winners of all future prizes (trips) will be offered the cash 
alternative as usual, but if they choose to take the trip as 
awarded, the winner will be allowed an extension of up to 18 
months from the date of winning to book their trip, given 
the current circumstances. 
 

Should other unforeseen events regarding public travel, 
restrictions to travel, or health regulations affecting booking 
travel to the awarded destination, winners will be given the 
cash alternative for that trip. 
 

Winners of trips from last year’s draw who chose to take the 
trip but have not yet booked will be contacted and offered 
the same choice as future winners. 
 

The Redvers & District Lions Club appreciates the support of 
our community and those who purchased tickets. Let’s 
flatten the curve together. Stay safe.  



The Redvers Activity Centre Inc.  
 

is proposing the following by-law changes 
through resolution at their AGM on June 23, 
2020 to their members: 
 

8.2 (a) The Board of Directors shall consist of nine 
(9) directors. To be changed to: The Board of 

Directors shall consist of a maximum of nine (9) 
directors. 

 
To remove as an asterisk under 8.6 and move to 

“DEFINITIONS”, the following: 
(i)       Immediate family members means a 

spouse, parent, grandparent, child, brother or sister 
                        of the current employee or of his/her 

spouse. 
             (j)     Senior management means the Chief 
Executive Officer, Director or Programs, SARCAN 

Supervisor and Accounts Manager. 
 

8.5 (b) Three (3) directors will be elected each year 
at the annual meeting.  To be changed to: 8.5 (b) 

Directors may be re-elected for an indefinite number 
of three (3) year terms and remove from 8.7 

 
There will also be amendments to the by-laws by way of 
minor grammatical changes. Members may request a copy 
of all changes (including grammatical changes) by e-
mailing Marsha at redac@sasktel.net.  
 

mailto:redac@sasktel.net










HAVEN HAPPENINGS MAY 2020 
Submitted by Barbara Dennis 

 

Way back in March our caring group of residents wanted to acknowledge the Telemiracle 
44 in some way. A RAFFLE was the thing to do!! We had an Easter Egg full of chocolate 
which we proceeded to sell tickets on. Tickets were $2.00 each or 3 for 5 and we sold over 
$100. worth to the residents and staff. HUGE CONGRATULATIONS TO US! The draw was 
made prior to Easter. Mr. Harvey (Bob) Mills was the lucky winner. A cheque for $102.25 
was forwarded to The Kinsmen Foundation’s Telemiracle 44. Not bad for 23 seniors, eh? 
 

Easter has come and gone: and so too the blooms of our Easter lilies. Our April birthday 
honoree – Len Batke – was kind enough to entertain us all with his harmonica stylings. 
Everyone misses the musical entertainment that used to be. To that end if any musician 
would be willing to set up on the terrace for a 30 minute gig – please call us at 452-4003 – 
we will arrange a fresh air concert. You on the outside, us on the inside – we will make it 
work. Unusual times call for ‘outside’ the box thinking!!!  
 

We, of course, continue to comply with all mandated directives here and are doing our 
utmost to care for our residents, your 
family members. Please know your loved 
ones miss your visits and the volunteers 
that are no longer able to come to 
entertain. NO VISITORS ARE ALLOWED 
IN THE BUILDING. HOWEVER, with 

warmer May days you are allowed to view your loved through a closed window. 
Please phone ahead and we will be able to arrange to have your loved family member 
available to you. 
 

Mother’s Day is just a few days away – thanks to technology available to us you will 
be able to face time with your mother/aunt/etc. 
 

Speaking of technology the Redvers Health Centre wishes to acknowledge and give a 
shout out of thanks to: Redvers Wildlife Federation for a 
sizeable cash donation to provide internet access for the 
residents, Tyson Henrion for lending us his iPad so face time 
conversations can happen, Murray Aulie who volunteered to 
provide temporary internet access (SaskTel was not available 
for a permanent hook up before Apr. 14) to us over the long 
Easter weekend making the iPad a hot commodity; and a 
valuable resource. Please bear with us, some of us are still 
learning how to use it!?! Polly Godenir for the loan of an iPhone 
and a laptop for additional face timing. 
 

There are more thankyous! Thank you to: Linda Jeffrey, Donna 
Nelson, Lacey Guliov, and Norma Coffey. These fine folk 
donated their time, talent and material to create a variety  of 
‘ear savers’. All SHA staff are required to wear masks. The 
disposable face masks we wear have elastics that fasten around 
ones ears. Not being used to them, our ears get sore. These 
enterprising crafters came up with ingenious little buttoned 
bands that will hold the elastic and therefor prevent our ears 
from getting sore. We are extremely grateful – thank you. 
 

The longer days of sun and warmer weather are welcome 
components at the Haven. Being able to go outside and enjoy a 
few minutes of the sun’s rays and fresh air is a wonderful tonic 
to a long winter’s indoor confinement. Hopefully May will bring 
many outdoor opportunities for us all! 
 

Warmer weather means the grounds will soon need much 
attention. We will still welcome those volunteers that wish to 
assist us with the beautification of our Health Centre – it is all 
outside work – just work independently of others who do the 
same. Thank you to all willing workers. 





A huge thank you to the following businesses and 
organizations who purchased ads in this month’s 

newsletter. Without their support, we would not be 
able to provide this service at no cost to the residents 

of Redvers & Area. 
 

Please make sure to thank them the next time you 
are at their place of business! Their support really 

does make a difference in our community! 
 

 

The  Doghouse 
Andrew Agencies 

Redvers Housing Authority 
Redvers Union Estates 

Redvers Lions Club 
Town of Redvers 

Redvers & District Health Foundation 
Dale Turton 

Quennelle Greenhouse 
Silver Lotus 

Today’s Electronics 
Rose Robins 

Advantage Co-op 
Redvers Activity Centre 

Covering the Corner is a locally run newsletter 
distributed to residents in Redvers & Area by 
the Town of Redvers. 
 
Our goal is to provide businesses and  
organizations with a low cost advertising  
option. The newsletter will be printed in black 
and white. Please keep this in mind when 
creating your advertisement. Full-page colour 
advertising/sponsorship opportunities do 
exist. Contact us for more details! 
 
Designing and editing is the responsibility of 
individual advertisers. For more information, 
contact us at RedversNews@gmail.com. 
 
G.S.T. will be added to the prices listed below. 
 
Classifieds: $5 (up to 200 characters) 
1/8 Page: $15 
1/4 Page: $25 
Half Page: $40 
Full Page: $70 
*Full Page Insert: $50 
 

*Inserts are the responsibility of individual 
advertisers to print and drop off at the Town 
Office by the newsletter deadline. 

A huge  

THANK 
YOU 

to the   

REDVERS 
ACTIVITY CENTRE  

for volunteering your time to fold 
and distribute 

Covering the Corner! 

Follow us on Facebook at: 

Town of Redvers 

 

June Print Deadline ~ Sunday, May 31 @ 12:00 pm 
 

June Distribution Date ~ Thursday, June 4 
 

 

Email: RedversNews@gmail.com 

Monday, May 18th 


